Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Special Selectboard Meeting

November 26, 2018
The Eden Selectboard held a special meeting on November 26, 2018 at Eden Town Office at 5PM.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, George Sheldrick, Attorney James Barlow, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.
Ricky opened the meeting at 5:05PM.  He stated the purpose of this special meeting was to talk about Eden’s Delinquent Tax Policy, current delinquent taxes, tax sales, NHP/Eden Fire Dept. and any other legal issues the town may have.
Attorney James Barlow stated that he had reviewed the information sent to him by the town office of delinquent taxpayers who had not made payment arrangements by the due date specified in Eden’s Delinquent Tax Policy.  He explained the tax sale process, the average cost per parcel, beginning to end, of approximately $750 and the 15% of tax due maximum collection fee.  As an example, on a $1000 tax due the fees collected would be $150 costing the town $600 to collect the delinquency.  Based upon this, it is better for the town to continue to pursue accounts of $3000 or less in its normal manner and only proceed with tax sale when the delinquency reaches the two year mark.  The Delinquent Tax Policy and notice letters were reviewed with slight changes made to each.  The Policy will be reviewed for adoption at the next regular meeting.  Attorney Barlow advised to send the notice letter with the statement each month.  Not allowing properties to get more than two years behind, how to deal with a property with current taxes paid but previous years not, Eden’s tax ratio of tax due to delinquent and tax sale properties when not redeemed were also discussed.
The Selectboard asked Attorney Barlow his thoughts on information forwarded to him for review of recent meetings and correspondence in regard to the NHP/Eden Fire Department.  Attorney Barlow suggested getting a good handle on who owns what, an inventory of all equipment, how financed, loan agreements, all assets and how acquired.  Attorney Barlow also advised any new equipment purchased should have an agreement on how it is owned, titled, paid for, insured and to the Department when paid.  Tracey will reach out to Ron at Hyde Park on an agreement for the new truck being purchased and also work with him on an inventory of all equipment.
When asked about liability to the town of recycle units at the town garage and the public use of same, Attorney Barlow highly suggested an agreement holding the town harmless in the event of an injury.

Meeting adjourned at 5:55PM.  
Unapproved minutes

Tracey Morin
Town Administrative Assistant
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